STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF RWANDA AT THE 23RD SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(4 November 2015, Geneva)

Mr. President, 
1. Botswana warmly welcomes the Delegation of Rwanda to their second Universal Periodic Review and thanks them for their national report.
2. We note with appreciation a number of legislative measures undertaken in the promotion and protection of human rights, particularly the adoption of the penal code; legislation on the rights and protection of the child; legislation on civil and political rights, and laws aimed at ensuring the right to peaceful assembly, expression, association, belief, religion and participation in public and political life. In addition, the introduction of self-regulation of the media demonstrates Rwanda’s commitment to freedom of expression.
3. We also welcome the steps taken to address prison overcrowding. The construction of 81 prisons, particularly the rehabilitation centre for those between the ages of 14 and 18 years is commendable.
4. However, we note reports of increased child trafficking, sexual violence against children in schools and child headed households. We also note concerns regarding impartiality of the judiciary. We encourage Rwanda to address these concerns as indeed a transparent and impartial judicial system is fundamental in the enjoyment of human rights. 
5.  Botswana recommends Rwanda to:
(a) Ensure the protection of rights of children, particularly those in vulnerable situations, and ensure their perpetrators of sexual violence and trafficking are held to account;
(b) Ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court.
6. We wish Rwanda a successful review and adoption of their UPR report.
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